White Township Zoning Board of Adjustment                                                                    May 18, 2023

Minutes Open Session

White Township Zoning Board of Adjustment

May 18,2023

 There was a regular meeting of the White Township Zoning Board of Adjustment on Thursday, May 18, 2023, at the White Township Municipal Building. Present were Board Members: Donald Weidlick, Barry Wessner, Elaine Reichart, Jack Shade, Kyle Shoemaker, Paul Mourry, Jack Finamore, and Dennis Smith. Board Member Absent: James Cooper. Also Present: Attorney Tara St. Angelo and Engineer/Planner Paul Sterbenz. Mr. Mourry led the Board in the pledge to the flag and he called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. He then announced that notice of this meeting was given in compliance with the “Open Public Meetings Act.”  
Open to the Public:

   Chairman Mourry opened the meeting to the public for non-agenda items. With there being no public comment, the meeting was closed to the public. 
NEW BUSINESS:

   #480 Brass Castle Import Salvage Inc., Block 14 Lot 26: Completeness / Hearing
   Ms. St Angelo stated that the Applicant is only being heard on the Certification of Preexisting Non-Conforming Use for the auto salvage use. She continued to state that the Applicant will appear before the Board, at the next meeting, to address the remaining uses on the property.  Mr. Sterbenz gave an update on the Completeness report.  He continued to review the information that he obtained from Warren County and White Township. He recommended that the Board deem the application complete. 
   Mr. Wessner made the motion to grant the application for a Certification of Preexisting Non -Conforming Use complete.   Motion seconded by Ms. Reichart.  In a roll call vote, all were in favor.
   Alton Neff, Esq. was present on behalf of the Applicant. Ms. St. Angelo confirmed that notice was provided, and that the Board has jurisdiction to proceed this evening. She stated that the Applicant is here for a Certification of Preexisting Non-Conforming Use for the auto salvage business, and they will return to the next meeting to address the additional variances being requested.  Alfred Riccuti was sworn in and stated he has owned Brass Castle Salvage since March 10, 2006. He gave a summary on the history of the property and the daily operations. 
   Ms. St Angelo presented resolutions on behalf of the Applicant. She continued to state that the resolutions were previously approved resolutions from the White Township Board of Adjustment, and they support the Applicant's request for the Preexisting Non-Conforming Use of the auto salvage yard. The following were submitted and marked as Exhibits:
   B-1 White Township Board of Adjustment Resolution: Dated June 20, 1985
   B-2 White Township Board of Adjustment Resolution (Site Plan Approval) Dated June 20, 1985
   Board members and the public questioned the need for a Certification of Preexisting Non-Conforming Use. Ms. St Angelo explained that the auto salvage business was preexisting prior to zoning, “grandfathering" the use. She stated that applying for a Certification of Preexisting Non-Conforming Use is good practice, but not required for business owners, however, it helps to ensure their legal use in the zone.  Discussion ensued.
   The hearing was opened to the public.

   Members of the public discussed the hours of operations, stating that work/noise has been happening as early as 2 a.m. Mr. Ruccuti addressed the hours and apologized for the inconvenience. Members of the public went on to ask about the DEP regulations and EPA soil testing requirements. Mr. Ruccuti addressed the public concerns, stating that all the testing has been taken and approved.  
   With there being no further public comment, the hearing was closed to the public.
    The Board continued to discuss the conditions of the approval. Ms. Reichart made the motion to grant the Certification of Preexisting Non-Conforming Use, as per tonight's discussion and the conditions outlined by the Board Professionals. Motion seconded by Mr. Shade. In a roll call vote, all were in favor.

MEMORIALIZING RESOLUTION: 

   #468 Cheema Oil Corp., Block 39, Lot 10, Block 70.01, Lots 6 & 6.0

   Ms. St Angelo reviewed the minor correction to the draft Extension Resolution.

   Mr. Smith made the motion to adopt the Extension Resolution, as amended at this meeting. Motion seconded by Mr. Wessner. In a roll call vote, all were in favor, except for Ms. Reichart who abstained.

    Ms. St Angelo reviewed the minor correction to the draft Amendment Resolution.

    Mr. Shade made the motion to adopt the Amendment Resolution, as amended at this meeting. Motion seconded by Mr. Shoemake. In a roll call vote, all were in favor, except for Ms. Reichart who abstained.

MINUTES APPROVED:
    The minutes of the April 20, 2022, meeting was distributed to all Board Members prior to this evening’s meeting. 
   Mr. Shade made the motion to adopt the minutes. Motion seconded by Mr. Shoemaker. In a roll call vote, all were in favor. 
PAYMENT OF BILLS: 
   The following vouchers were submitted: 
Colliers Engineering- Desapio





127.50 Escrow

Collier Engineering- Cheema Oil





968.12 Escrow

Colliers Engineering- Ricciuti





896.59 Escrow

   Mr. Shade made the motion to approve the vouchers.  Motion seconded by Mr. Shoemaker.  In a voice call vote, all were in favor. 
   Mr. Shade made a motion to authorize a procedure to allow the Chair to sign vouchers for payment if there isn’t a meeting. Mr. Shoemaker seconded. The Board asked for the Board Secretary Brielle Whitmore, to send out the bills a week in advance to review if the upcoming meeting is cancelled. 
 In a voice call vote, all were in favor. 
ADJOURNMENT: 
   In a motion made and seconded, the meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m. In a voice vote all were in favor. 
Submitted: 
Brielle Whitmore
Board Secretary 
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